
Grand Knight’s Letter 
Dear Brothers: 

  September was a busy month for the Council.  
Once again the Council supported the Parish Picnic in 
amazing style.  Thanks to all the Brothers and wives 
who worked the event to make it the best Parish Picnic 
ever. 

 Thanks also to all the Brothers who helped with 
the Membership Blitz.  We have 12 potential candidates.  
Hopefully all of them can make it to the First Degree we 
are hosting on Tuesday, October 8th.  Please plan on 
attending this meeting to welcome in the new members.  
Note this is usually the Council Officer meeting night 
which is being moved to Tuesday, October 22nd. 

On Tuesday, Oct 15th we will have our second 
Spiritual Outreach Seminar, with Father Jason Weber 
who will be giving a presentation on Our Lady of 
Guadalupe.  The Seminar will start at 7:30 in Monsignor 
Hannan Hall.  Please email me if you plan to attend so 
we can have enough refreshments on hand.  See the 
article in the newsletter for more details. 

We have some important events coming up this 
month, which the Deputy Grand Knight will discuss in 
his article.  Please read his section and volunteer for 
these events. 

 Remember, we say the Rosary before each 
meeting starting at 7:10PM.  The Rosary is lead by 
Brother Tom Canavan.  Please arrive a little early to say 
the Rosary with us.  Remember we are Mary’s Knights! 

 Each month in the newsletter we will be having 
a “Did You Know (DYK)” concerning our Council website 
(www.kofc10947.org).   Check it out and learn a few 
features of our website.  I hope you find it helpful. 

 We have lost four Knights this year, as they 
were called home to our Lord.  The most recent loss, 

Nelson Esteves, a former Knight, battled Alzheimer’s 
before being called home.  He worked at Exxon/Mobil for 
30 years.  Nelson will be missed. 

Also Mary Lou Potenza, the office manager for the 
Parish Office, passed away.  She was a long time friend of 
the Knights and always helped the Council and promoted 
the Knights.  We will miss her smiling face. 

 The deaths of our Knights over the past year and 
a half have been difficult, as many have been close 
friends.  And it is particularly saddening when I learn 
that some of these Knights did not have Knights of 
Columbus insurance.  Most of them had some sort of 
insurance, and that is good.  Yet the benefits of the 
Knights of Columbus insurance go way beyond the 
monetary benefit.  Please read this.  The major benefit 
of having an insurance policy or an annuity with the 
Knights, is that besides having excellent rates, your 
family gets the benefit of having a Field Agent to 
help the family with the processing of paperwork, 
helping with arrangements and knowing how to 
traverse the many decisions the surviving family 
members have to make.   When you pass on to your 
heavenly reward, your family has to deal with your loss 
and make a lot of decisions regarding your viewing, 
funeral mass, burial, filing for insurance benefits and 
veterans benefits.  Also, if the Knight was a military 
member, policeman, fireman or first responder who died 
in the line of duty, his children may be eligible for 
scholarships.  These are important decisions that come at 
a very devastating time.  Our, YOUR Field agents are 
trained and have years of experience in dealing with 
assisting the Knights families.  Also know that if you do 
not have a K of C insurance policy or annuity, there is 
very little the Field Agent can do for your family. 

If you think you have it all planned with an insurance 
policy outside of the Knights, please re-think this and 
consider taking out even the most modest K of C policy or 
annuity so that the Field Agent can assist your family in 
their time of grief.  See the Field Agent’s article for more 

(Continued on page 2) 
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details.  This could be one of the most important decisions 
you can make for your family. 

Fraternally, 

Al Grimmig,  
Grand Knight 
“We believe because we are Catholics – We serve 
because we are Knights”. 

 

Deputy Grand Knight’s Letter 
Brother Knights: 

I thank everyone for your help supporting  the Parish 
Picnic.  It was a lot or work, but with so many pitching in, 
it really didn’t seem like work.  Father told us that he 
appreciated what the Knights did, and he also sent us a 
thank you letter (see next article). 

And I thank the officers for the work they do.  Special 
thanks go to Tony Paulson, who coordinated our 
recruitment blitz.  As a result, we have 12 interested 
candidates, and six plan to take their first degree in 
October.  If you can, please attend our First Degree at 
7:30 pm at St. Andrews on October 8. 

This month, we plan to conduct the Compton Road 
cleanup on Saturday, October 12, at 9 am.  The more who 

 attend, the quicker the cleanup will take.  It usually 
takes 1-2 hours. Please help, and family members are 
welcome. 

After the Vigil Mass on Saturday, October 26, we 
will sponsor our Pasta Dinner.  Please plan on 
attending.  Also look for the email requesting volunteers 
to help.  We will need to set up the Hall, cook, and 
cleanup afterwards.  You can volunteer for just one or all 
of these. 

I also want to remind everyone that we sell 
Christmas cards as a part of our Keep Christ in 
Christmas Program.  If you send Christmas cards, 
please consider buying cards from this program.  We will 
sell them after Mass probably starting in early 
November, but they are available earlier if you want. 

Thanks for being a Knight. 

Tom Martin,  
Deputy Grand Knight 

 

The Chaplain’s Corner 
Dear Brother Knights: 

As Saint Paul wrote: well done good and faithful 
servants!  How can I ever thank all of you for all that 

(Continued on page 3) 

Knight and Family of the Month 

Knight of the Month 
October’s Knight of the Month is an outstanding Knight.   He is one of our stalwart Donut Team Captains and is 

always there to pitch in.  He can always be counted on to help with collections, set up events or assist with setting up 
coffee for special events for the Council and other parish organizations.  He is like many of our Knights, who work 
hard and never seek the limelight but helps the Council in many ways.  So it gives me great pleasure to recognize 
Brother Bob Murphy as our October Knight of the Month. 

 Family of the Month 
October’s Family of the Month is at every function and always volunteers to help make our events and meetings 

go smoothly.  They are always there to set up the Hall or the events; they work the events and then help to tear down 
the events and they stay until it is all cleaned-up.  This Knight is in charge of all of our supplies and materials and 
was a major factor in setting up our first ever soup to nuts inventory (and yes there was soup and nuts).   This Knight 
is also an Usher and can be found at the Vigil Mass helping set up and finding a family to bring up the offertory gifts.  
As a single parent it is amazing all that this Knight does, but he and his son are there at every event.  They are 
devout Catholics and strong supporters of our Priests.  So it gives me great pleasure to recognize our Warden, 
Brother Mike Paulucci and his son Andrew as our October Family of the Month. 

Events and News 
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you did to make another parish picnic such a wonderful 
success? 

 God blessed with absolutely perfect weather and 
kept those pesky bees away that have plagued us in past 
years.  Donna McDowell said that based on her ordering 
records it was the biggest turnout we have had yet. 

 So many people came to me that day and the week 
that followed to say what a great time they had and how 
much they enjoyed it.  The shared with me that they met 
people who they've seen at church for years but never 
had spoken to before.  Many said that it made an proud 
to be part of the Saint Andrew the Apostle family. 

 None of this would have been possible without all of 
you!  Your generosity of time and cooking talents, your 
organizational skills to set up and tear down and your 
enthusiasm made the day happen for all of us.  It is with 
an extremely grateful heart that I thank all of 
you.  Service to the parish is one of the pillars of who we 
are as Knights of Columbus.  You make us look great! 

 I know the good people of Saint Andrew the Apostle 
join with me in saying thanks for everything.  May the 
Lord bless and reward you for all you do in His Holy 
Name! 

Devotedly yours in the Lord, 

Reverend John D. Kelly 

Council Website DYK  
Tom Browne 

As Catholic gentlemen, prayer is (or should be) a big 
part of our daily lives; and a large part of that is 
remembering our Brother Knights, their families, and 
others who are sick, suffering, or who have passed away. 

Our new website (www.kofc10947.org) offers Brother 
Knights the opportunity to submit Prayer Requests, 
anonymously for all Brothers to view and consider as we 
go through our daily prayer rituals.  It’s an electronic 
form of the Prayer Book that so many Councils 
maintain. 

Once you post a Prayer Request (instructions below), 
it remains on the site for 30 days as a reminder that 
someone in our midst is in need of our spiritual 
assistance. 

To submit a prayer request, you need only your 
Member Number (found on your Council membership 
card) and your password – which is always your 

 birthday. 

After opening the Council Website, click on Prayer 
Requests (the third item on the left-hand side of the site) 
then click on the SUBMIT YOUR PRAYER REQUEST 
button, then enter your member number, password 
(mmddyyyy) and click SUBMIT.  On the next screen, 
enter the person or persons for whom you want to offer 
prayers, and then click in the larger window and (if 
necessary) type the reason you are requesting prayers for 
that person.  Scroll down, click submit and voila!  You’ve 
submitted a Prayer Request. 

On the main Prayer Request screen, by the way, you 
can also print the current Requests so that you can take 
them with you to a church or quiet place away from 
technology… 

. 

4th Degree Exemplification October 26th - 
Preliminary Information 

The Exemplification will take place on October 26, 
2013 at the Cavalier Hotel in Virginia Beach.  The Master 
of the Calvert District has blocked off 200 rooms for 
Friday and Saturday night and additional rooms for 
Thursday and Sunday night for folks who want to spend 
additional nights.  The special rate for the Knights of 
Columbus is $99 plus taxes.  Reservations can be made by 
calling the hotel and requesting the special Knights of 
Columbus rate.  The telephone number is 1-757-425-8555 
or 1-800-446-8199.  Again, make sure everyone registers 
as a member of the Knight of Columbus.  Navigators and 
candidates are encouraged to register as soon as possible 
as there are two other groups using the hotel facilities 
that weekend.  Reservations must be made as soon as 
possible but no later than October 12.  

With regard to Exemplification costs: 

Candidate costs are set by Supreme (there has been 
no change):  They are $70 and it includes the banquet 
ticket.  Clergy is $60. 

Ladies Luncheon and Program:  Cost is $25 and 
includes choice of seafood or chicken salad croissant, 
fruit, and potato salad. 

Banquet: Cost is $50 and the entrée menu choices 
are:  Beef Strip Steak, Dijon Encrusted Chicken Breast, 
and a Mahi Mahi fish selection.  Dinner includes a chef’s 
choice salad, rolls, butter, potato, vegetable, dessert, iced 
tea, coffee, etc. 
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Next Spiritual Outreach Program  

Our second Spiritual Outreach Program of the 
year is scheduled for Tuesday, October 15 at 7:30 PM 
and, like our past Spiritual Programs, will be open to the 
parish.  Father Jason Weber will be our guest speaker 
and his subject will be Our Lady of 
Guadalupe.  Father Weber, who was ordained in 2010 
and is currently serving as Parochial Vicar at the 
Cathedral of St. Thomas More, is very interested in 
and knowledgeable about the five well-known Marian 
apparitions that occurred in Mexico in December, 
1531 and will be sharing some of his knowledge and 
insight on this subject with us.  Father Weber grew up 
in Clifton and Fairfax and was a member of our parish 
in his youth.  He graduated from Bishop O'Connell High 
School and the University of Virginia before entering Mt. 
Saint Mary Seminary for priestly formation.  Be sure to 
mark your calendar to attend this special program 
and welcome Fr. Weber back to St. Andrew the Apostle.  

Pro-Life Novena 

The multinational PRO-LIFE NOVENA FOR 
UNBORN BABIES is scheduled to happen September 
29th - October 7th, 2013.  For these nine days, Masses 
will be offered and Rosaries will be prayed for the 
following intention: For the protection of unborn 
human persons.  A person may be a part of this 
Novena by doing one or both of the following:  1) Have at 
least one Mass offered(for the above-stated intention) 
during these nine days;  2) Pray one Rosary (for the 
above-stated intention) each day of the 
Novena.  Complete information, including how to 
register, is available by either going to the 
website www.SaintMichaelTheArchangelOrganizat
ion.org or by sending a stamped, self-addressed 
envelope to the address below: 

Saint Michael the Archangel Organization 
P. O. Box 41257 
Memphis, Tennessee  38174 
 

The Prodigal Son 
James Auwaerter, PGK 

Recently, we heard the parable of the prodigal 
son. In my opinion, this is the richest parable that Jesus 
gives us, each detail important to the lessons that are 
being taught. 

At the start of the parable, the younger son asks 
for his share of the estate. This passes so quickly that 
it’s easy to miss exactly what is being asked for. The 
father’s estate would only come to his sons when he died. 

 The younger son is as good as wishing his father was 
dead in his greed. 

He takes all that was given to him and spends it 
on a life of dissipation, leaving him nothing when a 
famine strikes. The fair-weather friends he made have 
deserted him now that his money is gone.  It is when he 
realizes that in the eyes of those around him, he is of less 
value than the swine which he feeds (unclean animals to 
the Pharisees to which this parable was addressed), that 
he realizes the depth of the mistakes which he has made. 

He practices his speech as he returns home. He 
identifies that he has sinned. He recognizes his own 
unworthiness, and asks for a small measure of 
forgiveness. When he sees his father, he begins to say 
what he has planned to say, but his father cuts him off 
before he can finish. The father’s forgiveness is total, far 
beyond what the son had expected and what almost any 
of us would say that he deserved. Certainly, the older son 
felt that way, and his refusal to come to the celebration 
was enough to bring the father outside to plead with him. 

The older son has followed his father and been a 
good son, but with the return of his brother, everything 
has been up-ended. We don’t know what is in his heart, 
though his words give us some clues. He focuses on his 
hard work in contrast to his brother’s life of pleasure. In 
essence, he asks “Don’t I deserve more?” Could it be that 
he is envious of his brother, who seems to enjoy all the 
privileges of being the son of a wealthy man with none of 
the work? In the back of his mind, might he be thinking 
“He already got his share of the estate; what remains is 
mine.” and thereby commit the exact same sin that his 
brother already made? But perhaps it is hurt feelings, a 
mistaken belief that his father does not love him, or loves 
him less than his brother. And so the father comes out to 
reassure him of his love, and asks him to come and make 
the family whole again. 

The striking thing about this parable is how 
open-ended it is. The prodigal son doesn’t even get a 
chance to finish his speech before he swept up into a 
celebration of his return. When the father pleads with his 
older son, we don’t hear the response. In a sense, it allows 
us to step into both sons’ roles. 

The younger son: 

When we sin, we take the God-given gifts of our 
bodies and minds and use them to mean end. Our 
inheritance is eternal life with God, and it is squandered 
when we turn away from Him. We see how to seek the 
gift of forgiveness – with a humble heart, mindful of our 
failures and aware of our unworthiness. We see the mercy 
of God and how he rejoices when we return to him. We 
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see that in sin, we are as if dead, and that returning to 
sin is returning to death, and therefore to be avoided at 
all costs. We do not know if the younger son held onto 
his humility; may we hold onto ours. 

The older son: 

It is easy for us to compare ourselves to others and 
say “See, I’m not as great a sinner as they are”. We envy 
the empty pleasures they felt, in contrast to our own 
lives. We hold past sins against others, and wonder if 
they are sincere in their repentance. In doing so, we fall 
into the vice of pride, the root of all sin. If God can 
forgive them, who are we to do otherwise? Unlike the 
father’s estate in the parable, God’s mercy is infinite. It 
does no harm to us if all sinners return to God; on the 
contrary, it builds us up into a greater whole, a 
community of believers, an example to all the nations. 
We do not know if the older son joined in the celebration; 
may we rejoice as God does when sinners repent.  

Affordable Care Act (ACA) 
Jim Bertine, PGK, FIC, LUTCF, CLTC 

Much has been said and written about the 
Affordable Care Act (ACA), which was signed into law on 
March 23, 2010. Because the individual mandate open 
season begins this coming October 1, 2013, I have 
attached a PDF [follow the link below] containing some 
useful information concerning the state of Health Care. 
The only health products the Knights of Columbus 
provide its memberships are long-term care and 
disability insurance. However, I’ve been attending quite 
a few seminars and classes concerning the ACA and 
thought you’d find the PDF useful for not only you, but 
others in your families or friends. 

Follow this link: 

http://ebriefme.com/6/?d=913&r=qJs4xH2DHk2tnQbPYhTXdg 

Please contact me if you have any questions or 
concerns. 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

Jim Bertine, PGK, FIC, LUTCF, CLTC 
(703) 845-3402   (703) 880-7717 
james.bertine@kofc.org 
Knights of Columbus 
Field Agent 
7005 Backlick Ct STE 202 
Springfield, VA 22151-3942 

       http://www.jimbertine.com 

 

 Council Shirts and Jackets 
Andy Garlichs, PGK 

The Council is taking orders for Council Shirts and 
Jackets. 

Council Shirt: maroon colored polo shirt with name & 
Council  & insignia:   $30.00  (S-XL); $35.00 (2XL) 

Council Jackets: blue satin finish with name & 
insignia  $60.00 (S-SL); $65.00 (2XL) 

If you would like to order a shirt or jacket please 
contact PGK Andy Garlichs by 22 October 2013 
(ajgarlichs@aol.com) 

 

Organ Donation 
(The following was presented as a lecture by our Worth 

Lecturer, James Auwaerter, PGK at our business meeting 
on October 1, 2013) 

We’ve all seen the bumper stickers which say “Don’t 
take your organs to heaven – heaven knows we need 
them here.” But what does the Catholic Church have to 
say about organ transplants? 

It’s important to remember that organ transplan-
tation is relatively new, only having been regularly 
successful since the 1950s. The good news is that organ 
transplants from a deceased donor pose no moral 
concerns, beyond the informed consent of the donor-to-be 
or his or her next of kin, and of course, the assurance that 
a potential donor is not “left to die” in order to harvest 
organs. The Catechism is clear that “[i]t is morally 
inadmissible directly to bring about the disabling 
mutilation or death of a human being, even in order to 
delay the death of other persons” (#2296). 

Organ transplants from one living patient to another 
pose a greater moral concern. Theologians debated how 
the principle of totality should come into effect. The 
principle of totality relates to what constitutes mutilation 
of the body – for example, amputating a gangrenous limb 
preserves the totality of life, while amputating a healthy 
limb would be mutilation. One side of theologians held 
that the removal of a healthy organ and potential health 
problems that might occur constituted mutilation. The 
other side argued from the perspective of fraternal 
charity, making a sacrifice to preserve life as Christ 
commanded us at the Last Supper (“There is no greater 
love than this: to lay down one’s life for one’s friends.” - 
John 15:13). From this perspective, the risk of harm to 
the donor can be weighed against the potential good to 
the recipient. The principle of totality, rather than 
applying strictly to the body’s structure, could instead be 
applied to the body’s function. So while a kidney could be 
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donated with little loss of function, the donation of an 
eye would still violate the principle of totality. 

Pope Pius XII agreed with the latter group of 
theologians, a position repeated by Pope John Paul II. 
The conditions put forth for a morally valid donation are 
the following: (1) the risk to the donor must be 
proportionate to the good achieved, (2) the removal of 
the organ must not seriously impair the donor’s health 
or bodily function, (3) the prognosis of acceptance by the 
recipient must be good, and (4) the donor must make an 
informed and free decision, recognizing the potential 
risk. 

“Informed and free”, by its nature, includes no 
monetary compensation for the donation. Doing so 
threatens to eliminate the fraternal charity that is the 
foundation of living organ donation, and implies that 
those who have more money deserve better access to 
transplants. Instead, donation should be based first and 
foremost on prognosis of acceptance of the organs. 

As an aside, xenotransplants (transplants from non-
human species) are permitted by the Church, so long as 
the transplant is expected to work (having a record of 
success in general, and is not unduly risk for the 
recipient) and does not impair the genetic or 
psychological integrity of the recipient. 

Source: Straight Answers II, Rev. William P. Saunders 

 

Respect Life Month 
 

Brother Knights: 

The month of October is Respect Life month. I'm 
sure you have all heard the announcements during Mass 
from the St. Andrew's Pro-Life Committee about 
marching in front of the abortion clinic in Manassas. 
While our church is signing people up for Thursdays, 
any day when you can go is useful. Brother Henry 
Dubois and I ran into one another on October 3; I hope 
that I might see more of you in the weeks to come."  

James Auwaerter,  
Culture of Life Program Director, PGK 
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First, Second, Third Degree Knights 

First Degree Knights  
Eligible for 2nd Degree 

Buonocore, Matthew M.;  Clarey, Thomas J.; Clavin, 
Thomas V.; D’Ercole, Matthew J.; DiToro Henry “Hank” 
J.; Dubois, John P.; Durden, Tedd A.; Esteves, Fernando 
A.; Fruchterman, Robert J.;  Gambone, Michael A.;  
Gillespie, Jeffrey R.; Gomes, Anthony A.;  Heintz, Karl 
R.; Hoffman, Michael J.;  Hudson, Brian M.; Hugo, 
Timothy M.; Klos, Eric J.; Landstreet, Michael W.; 
Lannon, Matthew H.; Lima, Silvino R.; Lis, James F.; 
Lovejoy, John M.; Lozano, Carlos; Markel, Thomas A.;  
McCabe, Korey P.; McCormick, Samuel D.;  McCullough, 
Charles W.; Murphy, Michael S.; O’Keefe, Stephen T.; 
Olszewski, Michael E.; Ostrich John T.;  Pichocki, Jeffrey 
P.; Popp, Richard A.; Poumade, Nathan J.; Princi Jr., 
Peter J.; Rebeiro, Barnabas; Reilly, Patrick J.; Schechtel, 
Lawrence P.; Scholl, Patrick D.;  Sepulveda, Rafael; 
Shedlick, Edward P.; Smith, Christopher R.; Smith, 
Christopher A.; Spasaro, Charles J.; Stash, John H.; 
Strada, Joseph A.;  Strauch,  Gregory J.; Taylor, John F.; 
Truong, Lap V.;  Tubach, David A.; Wuest, Robert G.; 
Zapiain, Frank A.; Zeller, Randel L. 

Second Degree Knights  
Catalano, Joseph P.; Carolla, Russell A.; Chechile, 

David B.; Chusing, Carlos A.; Eichenlaub, Craig C.; 
Farrell, Patrick T.; Ferrick, Richard E.;  Henebery, John 
K.; Hott, Richard A.; Kelly, Dennis J.;  Lynch, Andrew D.; 
Mancil, Michael D.; Mazzatenta, Onofrio L.; McGurk, 
Shannon L.; McMenamin, William J.;  Metcalf, David; 
Miller, Neal R.;  Palliparambil, Joseph J.; Pugsley, 
Matthew Q.; Sawka, Stephen E.; Shaw, Brian D.; 
Speidel, Tim R.; Williams, Jeffrey      

Third Degree Knights  
Eligible for 4th Degree 

Alvarez, Pedro O.; Aronhime, Samuel S.; Bahr, 
Stephen M.; Banick III, William M.; Barrett, Richard F.; 
Bartoletta, Joseph J.; Bifareti, Lawrence V.; Bonsiero, 
Francis, C.; Bowie, Shane R.; Bozzo, Stephen E.; Brendel, 
Kevin; Brosnahan, John J.; Brown, AJ; Burford, Jan T.; 
Burnham, Richard J.; Byers, Michael R.; Caputo, James; 
Carr, Matthew C.; Carroll, Brian P.; Cernak Jr. Louis J.; 
Chechile, Michael G.; Chusing, Eduardo M.; Clune, Kevin 
S.; Coy, William A.; DeLisi, Frank; DiGrado, Joseph P.; 
Doherty Matthew W.; Doherty Nicholas J.; Donahue, 
Terrence S.; Dorr, Carl B.; Dubois, Henry R.; Feeney 

James J.; Fells, Robert M.;  Forneris, James P.; Fowler, 
Steve B.; Freeman, Eric A.; Fullwood, Charles R.;  
Gallaher, Joseph P.; Gelles, Robert L.; Greco, John W.; 
Hill, Douglas; Hoffman, Mark W.; Humm, Michael P.; 
Hungate, Martin L.; Imhoff, Gary M.; Juanpere, Pedro 
A.; Kelly, Brendan J.; Kelly, Edmund W.; Kelly, Fr. John 
D.; Kremer, Paul J.; Lalli Jr., Joseph A.; Ligor, Douglas 
C.; Loprieno, Stephen F.; Lugo, Rafael A.; Marter, 
Joseph.; Martin, Gregory M.; Martin, Richard K.;  
Masterson, Michael F.; May, John W.; Mayer, 
Christopher T.; McCrum, R. Timothy; McDonald, Alan 
R.; McGinn, David R.; McKenzie, Paul A.; Messina, Sr., 
Thomas; Millis, Derek E.; Morgan, Patrick J.; Morson, 
Roberto; Munchak, Stephen J.; O’Brien, Mark R.; 
O’Grady, Michael J.; Perez Ponce, Jorge M.; Pichardo, 
Carlos A.; Powers, Stephen L.; Princi, Peter J.; Rafferty, 
Brian P.; Rodriquez, Manuel.; Roser, Jr., John F.; Salem, 
Jad G.; Sepulveda, Ralph.; Sheil, Michael O.; Sheil, 
Patrick D.; Skouby, David C.; Thompson, Richard T.; 
Torch, Mark A.; Tortorich, E. Thomas; Trampert, Paul J.; 
Vennitti, Jr., John A.; Vetsch, Richard A.; Violette, 
Lawrence M.; Warcholak, Daniel P.; White, Kevin M.; 
Wright, Thomas C.; Yeronick, Sean M.    
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Birthdays and Anniversaries 
October Birthdays 

Erinn O’Grady   10/1 
Rev. Robert DeMartino  10/2 
Debra Grimmig   10/2 
Timothy Murphy   10/2 
John Hott    10/3 
Ronee Farrell   10/4 
Carl Dorr    10/5 
Jeff Gillespie   10/5 
Maryann Bartoletta   10/6 
Brendan McGurk   10/6 
Carlos Pichardo   10/6 
Richard Burnham   10/7 
Jessica Hill    10/7 
Michael Masterson   10/8 
Robert Mancil   10/9 
Iank Perez Ponce   10/9 
Christa Bowie   10/10 
Richard Martin   10/11 
Pat Wilkerson   10/11 
Kathleen Scholl   10/12 
Mary Ann Vicars   10/12 
Richard Wolff   10/12 
Colleen McCrum   10/13 
Patricia Ferrick   10/14 
Nancy Halter   10/15 
Anthony Hudson   10/15 
Emma Mancil   10/16 
Dave Tubach   10/17 
David McGinn   10/18 
Chelsea Cooper   10/19 
Joseph DiGrado   10/19 
Giulianna Hudson   10/19 
Anthony Gomes   10/20 
Lap Truong    10/20 
Matt Doherty   10/22 
Madeleine Lovejoy   10/22 
Jean Marks    10/22 
Joel Palliparambil   10/23 
Rebecca Wilkerson   10/23 
Mark Friedlander   10/26 
Shane Bowie   10/28 
James McCarthy   10/29 
Joseph Lalli    10/30 
Davis Lima    10/30 
Michael Mesce   10/30 

Trish Schnabel   10/30 
Rosemarie Kennedy   10/31 
Zerela Mancil   10/31 
John Tillie    10/31 
Kevin White    10/31 
 
 

October Anniversaries 
James & Sherry Lis   10/2 
Robert & Jeannine Fruchterman 10/4 
Frank & Susan Bonsiero  10/6 
Ralph & Bernie Sepulveda  10/8 
Thomas & Suzanne Browne  10/10 
Frank & Marlene Peterson  10/10 
David & Diana Skouby  10/17 
Charles & Kim Fullwood  10/18 
Andy & Katie Lynch   10/18 
Stephen & Patricia Powers  10/19 
Michael & Dale Babauta  10/21 
Terrence & Jocille Donahue  10/21 
Michael & Debra O’Grady  10/24 
Andrew & Eileen Garlichs  10/27 
Anthony & Mary Morelli  10/27 
Anthony & Maxine Paulson  10/30 
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Council Officers for Columbian Year 2013-2014 
Office Name Spouse Phone 

Chaplain Father John Kelly  703-817-1770 
Grand Knight Al Grimmig, Debbie 703-802-0530 
Dep. Grand Knight Tom Martin Denise 703-815-0413 
Chancellor Tony Paulson Maxine 703-266-3318 
Recorder Mark Friedlander Cindy 703-830-5093 
Treasurer Roberto Morson Claire 703-830-5939 
Advocate Bryan A. Skokan Bonnie 703-629-1831 
Warden Michael A. Paulucci  703-968-4330 
Inside Guard Tom Browne Sue 571-236-6860 
Inside Guard Henry DuBois Cynthia 703-476-6919 

Outside Guard James Feeney   
Outside Guard Joseph Marter Hannah 703-222-4280 
Financial Secretary Dave Skouby Diana 703-830-9594 
3-Year Trustee Steven Munchak, PGK Mary 703-266-0879 
2-Year Trustee James Auwaerter, PGK  703-209-6448 
1-Year Trustee Rich Flaherty, PGK Kay 703-266-4891 
Lecturer James Auwaerter, PGK  703-209-6448 
Insurance Field Agent Jim Bertine, PGK  703-845-3402 

Council Committee Directors 
Committee Name Spouse Phone 

Church Steven Munchak, PGK Mary 703-266-0879 
Community Vacant   
Youth Dave Skouby Diana 703-830-9594 
Council Vacant   
Family Mark E. Barnes Marisa 703-631-2360 
Pro-Life James Auwaerter, PGK  703-209-6448 
KOVAR Co-Chair Bryan Skokan Bonnie 703-629-1831 
KOVAR Co-Chair Lou Cernak Joann 703-322-0242  
KCIC James Auwaerter  703-209-6448 
Blood Drive Michael P. D’Aiuto Lori 703-309-2256 
Membership Al Grimmig Debbie 703-802-0530 
Sick and Ill Outreach Joe Micari Janet 703-818-9012 
Retention Al Grimmig, Debbie 703-802-0530 
Council Hall Al Grimmig, Debbie 703-802-0530 
Newsletter Editor Dave Skouby Diana 703-830-9594 
Webmaster Tony Paulson Maxine 703-266-3318 

District #19 Officers 
Office Name Spouse Phone 

District Deputy Steven Munchak, PGK Mary 703-266-0879 
District Warden    

Virginia State Officers 
Office Name Spouse Phone 

State Deputy Tony Fortunato Pauline 804-364-6157 
State Chaplain Most Rev. Paul S. Loverde  793-841-2500 
Assoc. State Chaplain Rev. Frank J. Ready  703-243-5918 
Assoc. State Chaplain Rev. John Adam Abe  757-229-3631 
State Secretary Steve Burnley   
State Treasurer Rosario Chechile Gerry 703-266-8755 
State Advocate Stephen Raschke, Sr.   
State Warden .   
Past State Deputy Tommy Harger Patti 703-978-5718 
Executive Secretary Isaias "Cy" Alba, PSD  Joann 703-455-6010 
District Master Isaias "Cy" Alba, PSD  Joann 703-455-6010 
Supreme Regional Consultant J. P. McCusker, PSD  703-963-3706 
Master of the 4th Degree Isaias "Cy" Alba, PSD  Joann 703-455-6010 

Inside Guard John Greco   


